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We had the termly fire drill yesterday and the 
children were fantastic. We evacuated the 
building in 2mins 37secs which is amazing for the 
first one of the year when the children are not 
familiar with the procedure. 
 
Today we had a visit from Polly and Ailsa who 
taught the children a song about the Mahaqui well 
project in Mozambique. Ailsa’s daughter and 
grandchildren live in Mozambique and with the 
help of Ailsa’s fund raising they have dug 6 wells 
to support the people. This is an excellent project 
for the children to learn about as they know how 
important water is in their own lives.  
 
Next week we are holding a farmers market at 
3:00pm on Tuesday 25th September. All money 
raised will go towards the well project. It is 
important that the children raise money for other 
projects as well as money for school projects. 
 
Reception children will count out apples and pears 
and sell them. Year 1 children will make cakes and 
hopefully bring some from home to sell and year 2 
will make fruit crumbles and chutneys from the 
fruit around school and sell them. If you have any 
home grown produce which you would like to 
donate for us to sell we would be very grateful. 

 
Tuesday 9th October—Year 1 to WMSP 
Wednesday 10th October—Year 2 to WMSP 
Monday 22nd October—Flu Vaccinations (more info to follow) 
Tuesday 23rd October—Parents Evening 
Wednesday 24th October—Parents Evening 
Thursday 25th October—Halloween Disco 
Thursday 25th October—BREAK UP FOR HALF TERM 

EVENTS NEXT 
WEEK 

 
 

Monday 24th Sept 
Dance Club 
#Owlstones Club 
 
Tuesday 25th Sept 
3pm—Farmers Market  
Lego Club 
 
Wednesday 26th Sept 
Cookery Club 
 
Thursday 27th Sept 
iPad Club 
Gymnastics Club 
 
Friday 28th Sept 
PTA Meeting—9am 
Celebration Assembly—
2:25am 

 
 

Class Attendance 
Congratulations to Yellow Class who achieved the most improved 
attendance for week beginning 10th September.  The children have 
been celebrated in School. 

Advance notice 
There will be no Celebration 
Assembly on Friday 5th October.  
Birthdays from 30th September 
will be celebrated on Friday 12th 
October.  This will be a morning 
assembly starting at 9am. 

Changes to our Newsletter 
After the October half term, 
we have decided to stop 
sending paper copies of the 
Newsletter home every 
Wednesday .   We are 
encouraging all parents to 
receive an electronic copy.  
Please go to our school 
website,  c l i ck on  the 
‘Newsletter’ tab and enter your 
email address where prompted 
after ticking ‘subscribe’.  
Initially we will have a limited 
number of paper copies at the 
front desk but will gradually 
phase this out.  Don’t miss 
out—subscribe today! 



 
Hello Children 
 
Did you enjoy the assembly today? I am looking 
forward to the Farmers Market next week, don’t 
forget to bring some cakes if you are in year 1. 
 
Well done with your writing I can already see an 
improvement. Remember not to scribble out if you 
make a mistake as this makes your work look 
untidy. I am going to have a meeting for your 
grown-ups to show them how you do writing in 
school, they will know how to help you. 
 
KS1 children are trying hard with their spellings in 
school and at home. If you find spelling hard, 
concentrate on three each week. It is better to get 3 
right than 10 wrong. When you get three, try four 
the next week and you will gradually improve. 
 
Have a lovely week. 
Mrs Matthew 

 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 

Just Married 
Congratulations to Scarlett in Orange class whose mum and dad 
recently got married. 
 
 
23rd September—Jacob Hughes 
 
The parents of the above children are invited to Celebration Assembly on 
Friday at 2:25pm. These children do not have to wear school uniform on 
Friday.  

Skill of the 
Week 

Keep practising 
how use a knife 
and fork. 

Quiz of the Week 
Answers on a piece of paper to Mrs Matthew please. 
Children’s quiz – Where are the Mahaqui wells? How many wells are there? 

Adults quiz –  What is the best gear to be in in a 30mph zone. 

Grown up quiz – Last week’s quiz was what is the national speed limit on a dual 
carriageway with streetlamps? Once again no one got the correct answer of 
30! This catches lots of people out! 

CLASS CELEBRATION 
Red— Harley Nixon 
Orange—Scarlett Chaproniere 
Yellow— Amelia Crowther 
Blue— Seb Dohoreanu 
Turquoise— Chelsea Spriggs 
Purple— Evie Austin 

CLASS DOJO 
Red – Layla Grogan 
Orange – George Paddock 
Yellow— Maya Rowley 
Blue— Chelsea Davies 
Turquoise— Edward Whitmarsh 
Purple— Henry Neale 

SPORTSTAR 
Flossie Brown 

MEALTIME MANNERS 
Joseph Josey-Jones 

Writing Workshops 
Friday 21st September—Years 1 & 2  
Monday 24th September—Reception 
 
9am in the hall for both sessions.  Everyone welcome. 


